SCB Social Science Working Group Update for BoG Meeting March, 2015
The Society for Conservation Biology’s Social Science Working Group (SSWG) is a global community of conservation professionals interested in the social aspects of biodiversity conservation. Established in 2003, the SSWG is dedicated to strengthening conservation social science and its application to conservation practice. With representation from nearly 50 countries around the world, and having become the second largest group (of all Sections and Working Groups) within the Society in 2011, the SSWG membership makes up a significant part of SCB’s global conservation community.  Included here are highlights of some of our recent activities and accomplishments, including efforts since the 2014 North American Congress meeting in Montana.
SSWG Mission 

The mission of the SSWG is to strengthen conservation social science and its application to conservation practice. 

Vision 

We seek to: 
· Resolve key scientific debates in conservation policy; 

· Establish a vibrant global community of conservation social scientists; and 

· Catalyze development of the next generation of leaders in conservation social science. 

Goals 

We seek to realize this vision through continuous progress toward five goals: 

1. Science. Advance scientific understanding of conservation as a social process. 

2. Policy. Inform conservation decision-making through scientific dialogue and stakeholder engagement. 

3. Capacity-building. Enhance the ability of scholars and practitioners to understand and address the social dimensions of biodiversity conservation. 

4. Membership. Expand, diversify, and engage the SSWG membership. 

5. Organizational development. Increase the capacity of the SSWG to achieve its mission.

Current Board of Directors: 

Meredith Gore, President, At-Large Representative (Michigan State University, USA)

Daniel Miller, Secretary & Communications Committee Chair, Political Science Representative (PROFOR, World Bank, USA)

Kate Christen, SSWG Liaison to SCB Board of Governors (Smithsonian Conservation Biology Institute, USA)

Robin Roth, Membership & Nominations Committee Chair, Geography Representative (York University, Canada)

Tara Teel, Past-President, Psychology Representative (Colorado State University, USA)

Douglas Clark, Program Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (University of Saskatchewan, Canada)

Ashwini Chhatre, Policy Committee Chair, At-Large Representative (Bharti Institute of Public Policy, India)

Christie Lam, Education Committee Chair, Anthropology Representative (Osaka University, Japan)

Aurelie Delisle, Economics Representative (James Cook University & CSIRO Sustainable Ecosystems, Australia) 

Thomas Heberlein, Sociology Representative (Swedish University of Agricultural Sciences, Sweden & University of Wisconsin-Madison, USA)

Dean Hardy, Student Affairs Committee Chair, Student At-Large Representative (University of Georgia, USA)

Recent Activities

Below is a brief listing of some of our recent accomplishments and activities. 

Late 2014-Early 2015 SSWG accomplishments and highlights:

· Leadership transition, welcoming Meredith Gore as President and thanking Tara Teel for her service.

· Assisted the Local Organizing Committee with preparations for the 2015 ICCB meeting in France, including help with reviews of abstracts.

· Held elections for at-large representative, student at-large representative, sociology representative, political science representative, economic representative (Spring 2015)
· Explored opportunities to have SSWG liaison to Student Chapter and other ways to integrate SSWG with Student Activities
· Review by-laws and structure of the board to best reflect current practice and evolving understanding of conservation social science.

· Announced release of a report titled “The Conservation Social Sciences: What?, How? and Why?” edited by Nathan Bennett and Robin Roth. The report includes contributions from Michael Barkusky, Nathan J. Bennett, Kai M. A. Chan, Douglas A. Clark, Georgina Cullman, Alia M. Dietsch, Graham Epstein, Sarah C. Klain, Michael J. Manfredo, Michael Paul Nelson, Robin Roth, Richard Stedman, Tara L. Teel, Rebecca E. W. Thomas, John A. Vucetich and Carina Wyborn. The report emerged from a workshop from the 2014 North American Congress in Montana.
· Continued to expand and experience significant growth in new SSWG member networking opportunities – as of this month (March 2015) we reported 599 Facebook fans (with representation from 20+ countries) and 334 Twitter followers, and the SSWG discussion list continues to maintain nearly 900 subscribers. 

For information on SSWG activities, please visit our website: http://www.conservationbiology.org/groups/working-groups/social-science 

or contact Meredith Gore, SSWG President, or Kate Christen, SSWG Liaison to SCB Board of Governors (christenc@si.edu). 
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